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Tarragona, Spain

To: International E-seminar in Celebration of
the 75 Founding Anniversary of the Korean People's Army

Dear Comrade Alejandro Cao de Benos, President of KFA,
Dear KFA delegates to various countries in the world and KFA members,

Dear friends,

Korea-Asia Pacific Exchange (KAPE), upon the news that the international E-Seminar 75"
Anniversary of the invincible Korean People’s Army™ is being organized on the occasion of the
75* founding anniversary of the Korean People's Army by the Korean Friendship Association
from February 6-10, 2023, extends its warm congratulation and sincerely wish the seminar
EVEry SUCCess.

There are many national armed forces in the world vainglonous of their own mightiness,
however, there is no such a true army of people like the Korean People's Army (KPA), made up
of best sons and daughters of the working people, and it constitutes a charactenstic of KPA that
it has not only defended the country but dynamically stepped up the socialist construction as
the main force and hardcore unit of the socialist cause.

The KPA, developed into the mighty armed forces that can crush down any aggressor al a
stroke under the outstanding leadership of he ever-victorious iron-willed brilliant commanders,
will faithful safeguard the peace and security on the Korean peninsula and those of the world in
the future.

We remain confident that the E-seminar will serve as a meaningful opportunity to praise and
pay highest tribute to the immortal exploits of the great Comrade Kim Il Sung and Comrade
Kim Jong Il performed in the foundation and leadership of the KPA along with its 75 years
of history, and achievements of Comrade Kim Jong Un, president of the State Affairs of the
DPRK and supreme commander of the DPRK Armed Forces who has accomplished the
undying feats for the country and revolution by ushering in the great heyday of strengthening
the revolutionary armed force in such a short span of time.

Korea-Asia Pacific Exchange, wishing the upcoming event all the success once again, would
like to avail itself to express its deep thanks to the Korean People's Army for starting off the
meaningful year with such a significant initiative.

Best regards,




